
 

Blessing for Australia’s  
Summer Solstice December 22 
 
Hello to you all down there in Melbourne. Can’t say I’m 
enjoying the weather, but it’s better here than some places 
so I’m grateful for what I’ve got. 
 
I just had my tank cleaned out and now I have gone from 
¾ to a ¼ tank of water left. It should last about a month, 
so I’ll join the ranks of Skywatchers hoping to see storm 
clouds building in the west. I think of those poor folks out 
west with no town water. At least I have the beach and 
creeks, so it’s not so bad. 
 
I see from the Facebook page that there are two beautiful 
girls doing well at Calisthenics (hello Rose and Zoe) and a 
Dad trying to catch up with them. Ha! Ha! (Hello 
Andrew)  There’s also two beautiful boys in our little 
family too, so welcome to Vincent and best wishes to dear 
Ariele and her family (Hello Ariele and Nathan, Jasper 
and Vincent). 
 
And, of course, there’s also a big Mumma as matriarch 
coordinating them all so expertly and achieving great 
things in the Surf Life Saving Club (hello Ryan).  
I’m so proud of you all.  
 
I laughed a bit when I saw that Rose spent Mother’s Day 
at the hospital. I went into emergency surgery for 
gallbladder on exactly the same day (what astrology was 
that associated with I wonder?) I hope your eye is 
recovering well, Rose, and Zoe is not guilty for the 
scissors incident. My blood test results were astoundingly 
good. All that plant based eating had a massive effect.  
 
Best wishes at the Summer Solstice to you all! 
 
Jessica, Mum, Dee Dee, Grandma and Great Granma 
 

 


